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H. BREITER WINDOW CLEANING LIMITED FINED $3,000 FOR VIOLATING THE 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT. 
 

TORONTO — H. Breiter Window Cleaning Limited, of Toronto, has been fined $3,000 after 
pleading guilty to submitting a fraudulent Drive Clean Vehicle Inspection Report, contrary to the 
Environmental Protection Act (EPA).   
 
The Court heard that in January 2003, the company sold a 1993 Hyundai Excel from its fleet of 
vehicles. On the day of the sale, an employee of H. Breiter Window Cleaning provided a false 
Drive Clean Vehicle Inspection Report to a Ministry of Transportation Licence Issuing Office.  
The report indicated that the vehicle had passed emissions testing and on the basis of this report, 
the MTO office transferred the vehicle ownership and issued licence plates.   
 
The matter was investigated by the ministry’s Investigations and Enforcement Branch.  It was 
further discovered that the vehicle had failed its most recent emissions test in November 2002.   
 
H. Breiter Window Cleaning pleaded guilty to submitting false information to the Ministry of 
Transportation, contrary to subsection 184(2) of the EPA and was fined $3,000 plus a victim fine 
surcharge. 
 
Justice of the Peace Inderpaul S. Chandhoke heard the case in the Ontario Court of Justice in 
Toronto, Ontario, on December 15, 2005. 
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